Knights of Columbus Council #3134 Sleepy Eye & Leavenworth



Brother Knights,

The Knights of Columbus will be meeting Monday, April 12, at St. Mary's Church social room. Rosary for Brother Knights in distress will be at 7:00 in church followed by the meeting at 7:30.

The benefit for Lennon Ludewig is off to a great start. Thanks again brother Brian Braun for coming up with such a creative idea. Also, thanks again to brother Wayne Pelzel for taking charge of an alternative plan for the Cadillac Dinner. We have received a very generous response regarding these fundraisers.

We welcome two new Brother Knights to our council. Victor Martinez and Randy Reinarts joined this month. Initiation can currently be done online. This is very convenient. If you know of any interested candidates, please reach out to one of the officers and we will assist in the process.

Please join us for the meeting on the 12th.

God Bless,
John Schwartz
Grand Knight, Sleepy Eye Knights of Columbus Council # 3134



- 1. May Meeting: May 10th, St Mary's Social Room
- **2.** Officers Meeting: April 19th

Knights of Columbus Council #3134 Sleepy Eye & Leavenworth



April Knights of Columbus Meeting

Monday, April 12, 2021

- 7:00 KC Rosary for brother knights in distress
- 7:30 meeting St. Mary's social room.
- Call to order & opening prayer.
- Pledge of Allegiance and roll call.
- Minutes and communications
- Chaplain's report

Old Business

- Bills and treasurers report.
- K. C. Cadillac Raffle: Brother Wayne Pelzel
- Update on Lennon Ludewig Benefit: Brother Brian Braun

New Business

- 4th of July food stand: Brother Mark Schwartz
- K. C. Auction: Brother Phil Sellner
- K. C. Road Ditch Cleanup: Brother Matt Wagner
- District Deputy/KC Insurance Agent remarks
- Good of the Order, Knights in distress
- Next Meeting-Monday, May 10
- Officers meeting date (April 19)
- Adjournment & closing prayer.

Easter greetings to all my members and your families! As a time of preparation, Lent helped us focus on the sacrifice of Good Friday and the hope of the Resurrection. I hope this season brings you much joy and happiness! That sense of rebirth that comes with our Easter celebrations also can be noticed alongside the change in weather. As I looked around my yard I see much that needs tending to after the winter weather. My "honey do" list is getting longer and longer.

I've found that I'm much more efficient with a list of chores if I write down all that I need to do. Then I go back through my list and rank order them for importance. The best part comes when I get to cross off the chore as being done. It gives me a sense of accomplishment.

In addition to the outside chores, I have several other chores that always come at this time of year. In keeping with that list theme, put me on your to do list; up at the top since it relates to your family's financial security. A virtual or in person meeting can be arranged depending on your comfort level during this pandemic time.

We can discuss your needs, wants and desires as it pertains to your financial security. The Order has provided me with a new needs analysis program to help you track where you are, where you want to go and how well you're progressing on your financial journey.

Mine is an item you can cross off your list and really feel good about. While you wait for us to get together, may you encounter the joy contained within this Easter season!